
Conservation Commission  Minutes  August 12, 2020 

 

Present: Slim Spafford, Chair, Gina Rescigno, Vice-Chair, Ruth Gaffey, Secretary, 

Cynthia Carpenter, Ray Blake, Planning Board, Liaison 

Meeting called to order at 7:10 p.m. 

Minutes accepted as read 

Road Cleanup date set for Saturday, September 19, at 10:00 a.m. Ruth will send 

information to Ruth Millett for paper.  Slim will pick up water bottles.  We will 

meet everyone in the town building parking lot.  There will be no lunch or 

gathering following the cleanup due to Covid. 

Ruth asked how much money the Groton Conservation Commission has in its 

budget at present along with any other funds.  Slim and Gina reported we have 

approximately $6,400  

Province Road walk will take place on Tuesday, August 18. Meet at 8:30 a.m. at 

the end of the pavement on Sculptured Rocks Rd. 

Rice Mine Walk will take place on Monday, October 5th at 9 a.m.  Meet at the end 

of Edgar Albert Road. 

Bridge Issue 

The Conservation Commission voted unanimously not to use Conservation 

Commission funds for the repair of the bridge to the Town Pond. 

[Gaffey/Spafford] 

Slim signed wetland permits for the town to work on the culverts on Sculptured 

Rocks Rd. and Edgar Albert Road 

Warrant articles will need to be submitted to keep the remaining funds of this 

year’s budget and to ask for our portion of the Timber Tax. 

The Commission will discuss the first section of the NRI at its next meeting. 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:15 p.m. 

Submitted by Ruth Gaffey, Secretary 


